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MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, July 14, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Michael Giordano Jr.

Barbara Habeeb



Robert E. Hitchcock





Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present:

David E. Hollod, Acting Mayor/Business Administrator 

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Gloria Pflueger, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mrs. Forbes.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 10, 2007.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 27, 2007 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."


PUBLIC COMMENT:   No comments.


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Revised Taxicab Ordinance – M.G.  Council Vice President Giordano advised that he had been in communication with the attorney, and that all of the Councilman’s requested changes were made.  


Mrs. Forbes suggested that “Serial Number” in the text be changed to “V.I.N. Number,” and the Borough Attorney agreed.  On consensus, the Council was in favor of the ordinance.

2,
Revised Tanning Booth Establishment Ordinance – J.G.A.  Mr. Hollod advised that the ordinance had been revised by the attorney based upon input from the Chief of Police.  A minimum number (two) of tanning booths in a licensed operation is now specified.   Ms. Habeeb asked if there were any such establishments in the Borough.  Mr. Hollod replied that there were no such known establishments, but that an ordinance was prepared as a pro-active measure.  On consensus, Council indicated its agreement.

3.
Rental Occupancy Ordinance – F.S.S.  Mr. Bernstein advised that research was now under way, and there would be corrections.  A draft document will be available for the Council’s perusal by the end of July.


Ms. Habeeb said that it appeared that all the legal clout required was already on the books, running from N.P.R.G.O. 11-4.28 through 11-4.35 which would be adequate if it were enforced.  She added that new legislation might wind up costing more money.


PUBLIC COMMENT:


Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, commenting on taxicab regulation in the Borough, said that he was glad to see the enactment of a revised ordinance.  He recalled observing taxicabs from Plainfield that were apparently monopolizing public parking spaces.  Further, he commented that the Borough’s proposed ordinance seemed to be redundant with reference to home-based businesses and other businesses operating taxicab businesses.   He concluded that passenger pickup and discharge intervals should be spelled out to better support enforcement.  

Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.
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